Newsletter February 2015
[image: image1.wmf] As winter progresses we go from cold to wet and even warm!!  Horses don’t like the next 3 months very much (neither do I).  They are all looking good and Little Mol our latest recruit is settling in really well.  We have tried one Highland and we are set to try another after February half term as I’m very conscious that Maverick will probably need to retire in July.
There has been a lot of work to do on the yard and I’m really grateful to those who have turned up regularly to help with the horses whilst we sort out some staff to help in the mornings.

We have put in our application to be licensed with South Hams as a riding centre – although we aren’t one the rules and regulations now require us to do so.  We will have a vet check and a yard and staff inspection and we will need a few more notices around the yard to comply with regulations.  Please be sure to look at them and follow instructions.  One in particular – will you all sign in either by the office or in the stable block.  Please also check the drill for evacuating the yard when entering or leaving the arena and make sure you are familiar with the Safeguarding policy and First Aid and Health and Safety notices which are all on the noticeboard.
I hope you have all had a chance to look at our Topic Board.  Comments have been favourable and it would be great if we could have help with these.  The next topic will be Downs Syndrome and we have a wealth of experience in this area.  The Topic Board is there to provide information for parents, carers, staff and volunteers.

A note from Sue our Treasurer – if you Gift Aid to us can you please fill in a new form in the office, many thanks.  Please try and use Just Giving and Virgin Money when donating to us and also sign up to Easy Fundraising – every penny helps!

The Delamore Art Exhibition is in May and we are their charity this year which is a great honour.  It may seem a while away but we need your support particularly on 8th May when the evening is our fundraiser - we would appreciate your help, ideas and enthusiasm!

Sarah Marsh is going to do a sculpture of one of our horses.

Our Onesie week was a first for us and was great fun, it raised a total of £220.  This month we have had support from Jordan House (Masons), Saltash Rotary, Babcock and – great news – Elfordleigh Golf Club have chosen us to be their charity this year.  Haven Independent Living are also sponsoring us.
Don’t forget Paul Bygrave will be running the London Marathon and is looking for sponsorship – maybe you know a business or individual who would be keen to help.

Remember – please ring if you are unsure about the weather – 07882 286421

DATES

15th to 22nd February


Half Term – No Riding

2nd March



Happy Hoof evening

22nd March



Provisionally No Riding (to be confirmed)

26th March



No day time riding – evening only

30th March



Last Session before Easter

13th April



Restart

4th May




No Riding

8th May




Evening at Delamore

9th May




Military Wives Choir

12th May



Showjumping Regionals at the Brook

19th May



Dressage Regionals at Lakefield

25th to 28th May


No Riding

1st July




Coffee Morning

4th July




Group Dressage.  Hog Roast & Stalls for 30th Celebrations

6th to 16th July



Activity Session

16th July



BBQ & AGM

17th July



Nationals

7th September 



Restart
